
Conclusion

Before closmng the roundtable, Sally Webber asked each participant to offer their opinion on thediscussion. In the round, mnany of the participants expressed their appreciation at the opportunity
to discuss the issues with everyone.

"Everyone here is doing international relations," said Philippe Cousineau, Deputy Director of
Circumpolar Affairs (Foreign Affairs and International Trade).

Joan Eamer, President of the Yukon Science Institute, said that cooperation should include the
need for more scientific exchanges and information sharing.

Virginia Labelle of the Yukon govemment's Women's Directorate, said she had connected withHarald Finkier of Indian and Northern Affair's Circumpolar Liaison Directorate, about women's
entrepreneurship in the north.

Norwegian Jan Henry Keskitalo said he looked forward to future cooperation on the University
of the Arctic.

Canada has the experience to help the Russian North build its civil society capacity as well asencourage more direct relations with local Russian companies, said Greg Poelzer, University ofNorthern British Columbia. The focus on the North, he said, is of "greatest importance."

Janet Camnpbell, Circumpolar Affairs, recalled a lunch conversation she had with Audrey
McLaughlin about the need for more regular, consistent consultations with non-government
organizations and the Yukon community.

"What I find interesting is how Foreign Affairs is opening up its policy development process tovarious actors, not j ust experts and other governments," said Floyd McCormick, a Yukon


